WHITLEY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

February 24, 2025

The Whitley County Commissioners met in special session Monday, February 24, 2025, at 10:30 AM in the Commissioner's Meeting Room located on the first floor of the Whitley County Government Center. Commissioners in attendance were Chair Chad Banks and Vice Chair Theresa Baysinger, and Commissioner Rob Schuman. Others in attendance were Chief Deputy Auditor Tamela Tincher, County Engineer Brad Allen, and Planning & Building Director Nathan Bilger.

SAFE STREETS FOR ALL: County Engineer Brad Allen gave an overview of the Safe Streets For All Plan. The plan outlines how to reduce fatal injury crashes in the county. The plan was developed using crash data over the past 3-6 years. Using crash statistics, American Structure Point, the consultant came up with project and strategies for the County to implement over the next 40 years to reduce our risk of fatal/severe injury crashes. Commissioner Banks stated that the Safe Streets for All plan was accepted unanimously at the last Plan Commission meeting to add the plan to the County's Comprehensive Plan. The copy that was given to the Commissioners had the wrong year. Brad stated he would go get an updated copy for signatures. Commissioner Baysinger made a motion to approve the Resolution 2025-01, seconded by Schuman and passed with a 3/0 vote.

There being no further business and no further questions or comments from the public, Chair Banks adjourned the meeting at 10:37 AM.

WHITLEY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

Chair Chad Banks
720 10
Vice Chair Robert Schuman
J. Bassin.
Commissioner Theresa Baysinger
Attest: Death Tiffary Deakins, Auditor